
I am writing to implore you to keep the wild horses in the South Unit of TRNP. Although I live far away in 

North Carolina, these horses bring me such joy. I travel to see them at least once per year and without 

the horses to go visit, my family and I would likely not visit the state nor the park again. I feel I am likely 

not alone and this would impact tourism in the state. There are many other beautiful and easier places 

to visit in our country. However, it is the wild horses that draws me back time and time again. They are a 

national treasure and even people who cannot visit in person get joy and peace from reading and 

learning about them online. 

These horses should not be removed or reduced in any way. They are a part of nature and there are so 

many benefits to them being there in the park. They are families and they feel emotions and love for 

one another. They should be an example to all of us! 

 


